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Chestnuts Primary School 

Newsletter  
29th September 2023 

 

 Be Safe 

Be Engaged 

Be Respectful 

Be Ready 

Dear families, 

 

It’s been another busy week at school. I was so proud of our year 5/6 football teams 

(girls and boys) who represented the school with enthusiasm and good sporting be-

havior's at football tournaments this week. 

 

Thank you to the families that attended my school improvement coffee morning 

today. It was great to discuss what next for Chestnuts and our priorities this year. 

These are: 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Mrs Horwood 
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Dates for your Diary 

 

Nursery 

Tuesday 3rd October - Y6 Science Museum 

Trip (All Day) 

 

Thursday 5th October Y4/6( 15 PLACES 

AVAILABLE) - PSA Cartoon Illustration Work-

shop  

 

Thursday 12th October 10am– 2.30pm- Y5 

Dodgeball at Hornsey School for Girls  

 

Thursday 12th October 3.30-4.30pm—

Skateboarding Workshop 

 

In Nursery we have been learning about the book Owl Babies. The children 

have been very creative. They have been drawing owls and making their 

own Owl Babies puppets using lollipop sticks!  

Friday 13th October 10am—2.30pm-

Y5/6 Cricket at Alexander Palace 

School  

Monday 16th October 9am– 10am - 

Parent Coffee Morning  

Thursday 19th October (AVAILABLE TO 

ALL YEAR GROUPS, RECEPTION CHIL-

DREN TO BE ACCOMPANIED BY A 

ADULT )- Folk Art Painting  

 

Friday 20th October -End of Term  

Breakfast Club Announcement   

Breakfast club doors close at 8:30am. If your child arrives after this time, 

they will have to wait until the main gates open.  
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What we have done this week 

Donaldson Ahlberg 

Mozart 
Hadid 

In Mozart Class this week, we have 

been learning about adjectives. We 

developing our vocabulary by writing 

interesting adjectives.  

In Reception, this week we had our first Art Day where we learnt about 

American artist Tyree Guyton. Children enjoyed making their own urban 

graffiti art! They painted the playground and made fantastic junk model 

creations. They also created colourful houses using a range of resources. 

In year 1, we also have been reading 

‘Amazing’ by Steve Antony. Children cele-

brated their differences and similarities. As 

part of our ‘Wow Lesson’ children worked in 

pairs to experience what it was like to be 

partially sighted. We supported each other 

to be safe around the classroom.  
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Seacole Rashford 

 

Attenboough 
Benjamin 

This week Year 2 (Seacole and Rashford Class) have been reading Mr Wolf’s 

Pancakes. We have enjoyed retelling the story from one character’s point of 

view and will soon create our own recipe for pancakes. This week we learnt 

how to follow instructions to make our own pancakes!  

We have been reading The Twits and we got 

to make Mr Twit’s disgusting beard covered in 

tiny bits of food and sauce, before we wrote a 

character description of him. We had so much 

fun!  

The children haven't enjoyed anything more, 

over the past couple of weeks, than creating 

their own Mr Twit beard. Filled with sea moss 

gel, maple syrup, tomato ketchup, baked 

beans, bread crumbs and cereal - they 

were truly repulsive.  Be grateful we didn't in-

clude the tinned tuna! 
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Fibonacci 
Gandhi 

Pankhurst 
Thompson 

This week in Thompson Class we have 

been  learning about air resistance in Sci-

ence. In this lesson we did an investigation to 

look at which materials create the most air 

resistance: cloth, tissue paper or paper.  

This week in Gandhi class our weekly in-

strument lessons are now up and run-

ning.  We have had so much fun learning 

about various breathing techniques and 

playing different notes!  

The children are enjoying learning in Geography all 

about the river Rhine. We have been researching 

about it’s source and mouth and looking at what 

countries it flows through.  

Pankhurst class conducted an experiment 

this week to investigate water resistance. 

We made different shapes out of plasticine 

to test which shapes were more stream-

lined. The slowest fall was 17 seconds!   
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The school is looking for a sponsorship for the new sports kits and 

equipment. 

If anyone would like to sponsor the school, please email Mr Burke 

(Year 5 Class Teacher) - thompson@chestnutsprimary.com. 

Mandela 

Malala 

For the past two weeks, Year 6 have been exploring and experimenting with 

electricity and circuits. We have an action packed day next week; off to the Sci-

ence Museum and an afternoon immersing ourselves inside the Wonderlab.  

 

Don’t forget you can create your own online circuits using the website on 

Google Classroom. 

mailto:thompson@chestnutsprimary.com
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Art Classes  

Year 6 students have discovered the magic of mixing colours 

with white, black and grey to create a vast array of tints, 

shades and tones as part of their colour theory module.   

Flower Making Workshop 

Thank you to the PSA for organising the Flower making 

workshop that the children really enjoyed !  
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October is Black History Month and at Chestnuts Primary, while we have a diverse rich 

curriculum, we enjoy the opportunity to further celebrate and spotlight Black History. This 

year, we have designed a fun and enriching scheme of lessons that cover the theme for 

this year's BHM (Soul Sisters- celebrating Black Women) and looking at some of the past 

years debates, for example the importance of representation in the media. Key Stage 1 

will hear lots of stories and take part in dance and discussions about inspirational people 

and what they want to be when they grow up.  

 

On the last day of term, the children are invited to bring in food from their culture to 

share with the class- please no nuts.  

Black History Month At Chestnuts Primary School  
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